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.
  ZAMBIA’S STATEMENT DURING THE UNIVERSAL PERIODIC REVIEW OF GHANA, 24TH JANUARY, 2023.

Mr. President,

Zambia warmly welcomes the delegation of Ghana to the Fourth  cycle of the  UPR and thank them for the presentation of their  national report and update.

We note with satisfaction the positive strides  the  Government of Ghana has achieved in the promotion and protection of human rights since the last review.  
In the spirit of a constructive dialogue, Zambia wishes to recommend  the following for consideration by the delegation of  Ghana:
1.  Consider acceding to the international treaties and protocols to which Ghana was not yet a party. 
2. Enact legislation to ensure the protection of children from all forms of violence and exploitation.
We wish to conclude by wishing Ghana  a successful review

I thank you Mr. President.

[image: image1.emf]